CITY OF KELOWNA
MEMORANDUM

Date: November 14, 2001

File No.: Z798-1021, KAP 68647 & BL 8768
To: City Manager

From: Development Engineering Manager
Subject: Frost Road Closure
RECOMMENDATION

That Council authorize staff to prepare a Road Closure Bylaw for Frost Road;
AND that Frost Road Closure Bylaw No. 8768 be advanced for reading consideration.

BACKGROUND

Prior to the creation of Mission Neighbourhood #2, access to this area was limited to Frost
Road. As a result of the neighbourhood development, Killdeer Road was constructed from
Chute Lake Road to the intersection of Frost Road.

The portion of Frost Road under review is from Chute Lake Road to the Killdeer Road
intersection. East of this intersection, Frost Road would be renamed and the closed portion
would continue to exist under the name Frost Road.

With the creation of Mission Neighbourhood Number #2, it was resolved that staff would monitor
the traffic activity on Frost Road and if warranted, staff would recommend to Council that the
portion of Frost Road under discussion would have limited access. Staff monitored the traffic
and it has increased to a level that warrants the closure at one end.

The six affected properties on Frost Road have been contacted and all are in favor of the
closure and the location of the closure. Access to these properties would continue to be from
the Chute Lake Road/Frost Road Intersection.

Until final approval by Council, an interim closure will be in place due to construction concerns.

Steve Muenz, P.Eng.
Development Engineering Manager



